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MINUTES 
Cumberland Town Council Meeting 

Town Council Chambers 

MONDAY, December 9, 2013 

 

 

6:00 P.M. Workshop with the Lands & Conservation Commission re: foreclosed property on Cottage 

Farm Road and Greely Road Extension.  
 

7:00 p.m. Call to Order 

Present:  Councilors Stiles, Copp, Storey-King, Gruber, Edes, Turner and Bingham 

 

I. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Motion by Councilor Bingham, seconded by Councilor Gruber, to accept the November 25, 2013 minutes 

as presented. 

VOTE:   7-0  UNANIMOUS 
 

II. MANAGER’S REPORT 

CMP was cutting trees this morning on Main Street (near the High School) causing traffic to become 

backed up for 2 miles in each direction. This not only caused many people to be late for work, but the 

school buses and many teachers were also late.  The Manager called CMP to be sure this would not 

happen again.  The situation could have been disastrous if an emergency vehicle had to get through that 

area this morning.  
 

III. PUBLIC DISCUSSION 

None 

 
 

IV. LEGISLATION AND POLICY   

   

13 – 177 To hold a Public Hearing to consider and act on accepting a gift of 29 acres of land 

abutting the Rines Forest from the Godsoe family and to authorize the Town Manager to 

execute a gift letter. 

Chairman Stiles opened the Public Hearing. 

 

Town Manager Shane said that this is an exciting opportunity for the Town and a very generous gift from 

the Godsoe family.  The parcel abuts the Golf Learning Center on Bruce Hill Road and also the Rines 

Forest.  
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Elaine Godsoe said that the family is delighted that the Town will accept this gift of land.  

 

Penny Asherman of the Chebeague and Cumberland Land Trust thanked the Godsoe family for this 

generous gift to the Town. Ms. Asherman said that the Land Trust supports the Town’s acceptance of this 

gift.  This is an important parcel for the Town because it abuts the Rines Forest, and the waters that come 

from the parcel feed Mill Brook, which supports the brook trout population, and eventually goes into the 

Presumpscot River, then to Casco Bay.  It helps with habitat protection, giving the animals a place to 

travel, and some of the wetlands on the property support the amphibian population.  The trail connectivity 

is very exciting for the Town.  Ms. Asherman said that the Land Trust is excited to work with the Town to 

add this parcel to the Rines Forest easement area, and they would be happy to help with the stewardship 

responsibilities and working on the trail connectivity.  

 

Chairman Stiles closed the Public Hearing. 

 

Motion by Councilor Copp, seconded by Councilor Storey-King, to accept the gift of property located within 

Cumberland, Tax Map R05 Lot 48, from John and Elaine Godsoe as conveyed by quitclaim deed executed 

December 3, 2013.  

VOTE:  7-0  UNANIMOUS 

 

Motion by Councilor Copp, seconded by Councilor Storey-King, to authorize the Town Manager to execute a 

letter to John and Elaine Godsoe indicating the acceptance of the gift of property located within Map R05 Lot 

48, with an appraised value of $161,000.  

VOTE:  7-0  UNANIMOUS 

 

Chairman Stiles asked Councilor Copp if he would be willing to assist him in meeting with staff and the 

Conservation Commission to develop a conservation easement. 

 

Councilor Copp accepted.  
  

13 – 178 To set a Public Hearing date (January 13
th

) to consider and act on a recommendation 

from the Lands and Conservation Commission re: foreclosed properties. 

Chairman Stiles said that the Council met with members of the Lands and Conservation Commission this 

evening in workshop to hear their ideas and recommendation.  The recommendation will be considered at 

their January 13
th

 meeting and hopefully, the public will give their input as well.  

 

Motion by Councilor Bingham, seconded by Councilor Turner, to set a Public Hearing date of January 13th 

to consider and act on a recommendation from the Lands and Conservation Commission re: foreclosed 

properties. 

VOTE:  7-0  UNANIMOUS 

 

 

13 – 179 To hear a report from Casco Bay C.A.N. (Create Awareness Now) and the Cumberland 

Police Department re: prevention and reducing youth substance abuse in Portland North 

communities. 

 

Beth Blakeman-Pohl of Casco Bay C.A.N. and Lieutenant Milt Calder of the Cumberland Police 

Department, gave the following presentation on the highlights of the program: 
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Councilor Bingham asked Lt. Calder if there is a program where residents can notify the Police Department 

if they are going to be away to be sure their children do not have a party where underage drinking is taking 

place. 

 

Lt. Calder said that there is such a program. It is a residential check program where the police will do a 

drive-by or check the house if requested.  

 

Councilor Gruber asked what will happen when the 5-year grant money is gone (in 1 more year)?   

 

Ms. Blakeman-Pohl said that the coalition implements the aspects of the project that are sustainable, so the 

program could sustain itself if there was no more grant money.  There will be another opportunity to apply 

for an additional 5-year grant when the currant grant is up. 

 

Councilor Edes said he is happy to see the proactive approach of this program. Usually, law enforcement 

tends to be more reactive.  He feels that this program is making a difference. 

 

 

13 - 180 To hear a report from Integrated Forest Management re: update on tree cutting. 

 

Town Manager Shane introduced Jeremy Stultz of Integrated Forest Management who gave the following 

presentation. Manager Shane explained that this project was approved in 2011, but the harvesting never 

took place due to weather.  We are hopeful that the harvesting will begin in January.  

  
 



Town Council Meeting Minutes Page 5 
December 9, 2012 
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13 – 181 To hear a presentation from Siemens re: conversion of Town buildings to natural gas. 
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13 – 182 To hold a Public Hearing to consider and act on a Class I Liquor License application for 

Cumberland House of Pizza.  

Town Manager Shane said that all the paperwork is in order. 

 

Chairman Stiles opened the Public Hearing 

Public discussion: None 

Chairman Stiles closed the Public Hearing 

 

Motion by Councilor Storey-King, seconded by Councilor Gruber, to approve the Class I Liquor License 

application for Cumberland House of Pizza. 

VOTE:  6-0-1 (Copp abstained) MOTION PASSES 

 

 

13 – 183 To accept a gift of $3,000.00 to the Cumberland Police Department from Maine 

Marathon. 

Town Manager Shane said that each year that Maine Marathon has had a marathon in Cumberland they 

have made a donation above and beyond the regular costs.  This is a very generous and appreciated 

donation to the Police Department. 

 

Motion by Councilor Bingham, seconded by Councilor Turner, to accept the donation of $3,000.00 to the 

Cumberland Police Department from Maine Marathon. 

VOTE:  7-0  UNANIMOUS 

 

 

V. NEW BUSINESS 

 

Councilor Turner – he attended a Greely boys’ basketball game recently and enjoyed it immensely. He 

used to attend regularly when his children were in school, but has not been in a long time. He is looking 

forward to the game against Falmouth.  

 

Councilor Bingham – he enjoyed the annual Turkey Trot this year. 

 

Councilor Storey-King – None 

 



Town Council Meeting Minutes Page 9 
December 9, 2012 

Councilor Gruber – the Food Pantry continues to do well by having enough products on the shelves. We 

have been very blessed with donations but when January and February hit, it all seems to disappear.   

Thank you to all those who have supported the Food Pantry, and thank you to all the volunteers.  

 

Chairman Stiles – he will be starting his campaign again in the near future to raise funds for the 4-H 

auction to buy meat for the Food Pantry.  

 

Councilor Edes – he asked the Manager is there is a problem with the ventilation in the men’s locker room 

at the Police Department. It was brought to his attention that there was an issue. 

 

Town Manager Shane said that there is not a problem. We have air quality tests done twice a year in the 

entire building. Those tests have shown no problem. 

 

Councilor Copp – with the snow that we got today, it is the perfect scenario to ride down the road on 

Forest Lake that he spoke about at the last meeting.  It’s a dirt road that has not been sanded with over 100 

homes on it.  It is all packed down now and sheer ice.  We are putting our emergency vehicles and 

employees at risk by the conditions of these roads.  He suggested that the Council get together to ride 

around that area so everyone can see how bad it is.   If an oil truck ever tipped over and ruptured, that oil 

would go directly into Forest Lake.  

 

Town Manager Shane said that the Town of Windham will do nothing to improve the situation on the road. 

The roads around the lake are all private roads with no public easements.  The Town of Windham has no 

control over these roads and those homes should not have been built without proper turnarounds and proper 

inspections.  We are going to be faced with being the bad guys because we are going to have to say sorry 

Windham, but mutual aid from Cumberland is no longer an option on these roads. He feels that the Council 

should have a meeting with the Windham Council to talk about these concerns.  

 

Town Manager Shane – he had the privilege of attending the annual 4-H Pig Club banquet last week, 

where our esteemed Chairman was the master of ceremonies. It is amazing to see how much 4-H has done 

for these kids. Every year he learns something new about the kids who participate. It is an amazing 

program.  

 

He was asked to get some information regarding animal trapping on Town owned land for the Council. 

Trapping is regulated by the State, but permission is required for trapping on Town land.  

 

 

VI. EXECUTIVE SESSION pursuant to Title 36 M.R.S.A., § 841 re: Hardship Abatement Request and 

pursuant to 1 M.R.S.A., § 405(6)(C) re: real property. 

Motion by Councilor Bingham, seconded by Councilor Turner,  to recess to Executive Session pursuant to 

Title 36 M.R.S.A., § 841 re: Hardship Abatement Request, and pursuant to 1 M.R.S.A., § 405(6)(C) re: real 

property. 

VOTE:  7-0 

TIME:  8:53 p.m. 

 

Returned from Executive Session at 9:42 p.m. 

 

Motion by Councilor Bingham, seconded by Councilor Gruber, to table the Hardship Abatement Request for 

property identified as Tax Map R05/Lot 34, in order to get more information. 

VOTE:  7-0  UNANIMOUS 
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VII. ADJOURNMENT 

Motion by Councilor Gruber, seconded by Councilor Storey-King, to adjourn. 

VOTE: 7-0  UNANIMOUS 

TIME:  9:43 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted by, 

 

 

Brenda L. Moore 

Council Secretary 


